
     
 

 
Secretariat to the Financial Stability Board 
Bank for International Settlements 
Centralbahnplatz 2 
CH-4002 Basel 
Switzerland 
 
fsb@bis.org 
  
02 February 2015 
 
Dear Sir or Madam 
 
Standard & Poor’s Ratings Services (“S&P Ratings Services”) welcomes the opportunity to comment on 
the Financial Stability Board’s consultative document “Adequacy of loss-absorbing capacity of global 
systemically important banks in resolution” (“the consultative document”), released on Nov. 10, 2014. 
 
Standard & Poor's believes that the Financial Stability Board's recent proposal for total loss-absorbing 
capacity (TLAC) requirements for global systemically important banks (G-SIBs) will likely increase the 
credibility of bail-in strategies in the recovery and resolution of failing institutions. Combined with other 
regulatory initiatives underway in a number of jurisdictions, it may represent a credible alternative to 
government support, although the resolution through bail-in of a global complex bank and the possible 
related contagion risks are still largely untested. We consider that the proposed minimum TLAC 
requirements would have been generally enough to cover the government-funded recapitalization needs 
of G-SIBs in the recent crisis, and that they have been calibrated to instill market confidence regarding 
their sufficiency. Adequate disclosure will be key to establish as deep as possible an investor base for 
TLAC instruments and ensure an orderly resolution process as a bank breaches nonviability. 
 
I have attached to this letter an article that S&P Ratings Services published today in response to the 
consultation, entitled “All In On Bailing In? The FSB Weighs In, With A Proposal On Global Banks' 
Total Loss- Absorbing Capacity”, which expands on the above themes and addresses selected questions 
of the consultative document. 
 
This letter and the article have been prepared by S&P Ratings Services’ Financial Institutions ratings 
group. I trust that the comments made therein are helpful and of relevance to the Financial Stability 
Board. S&P Ratings Services is committed to continuing its dialogue with the Financial Stability Board. 
Should you have any questions regarding the contents of this letter or the article please contact me or my 
colleagues listed in the article. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
Bernard de Longevialle 
Managing Director 
Chair, Global Financial Institutions Regulatory Task Force 

Standard & Poor’s Ratings Services 

20 Canada Square 
Canary Wharf 
London E14 5LH 




























